



Leeds School Immunisation Service

Leeds Vaccination Centre
Park and Ride
Bobby Collins Way
Leeds
LS11 0EY

Email: leedsschoolcovidvaccinations@nhs.net

Tel: 0113 206 0593

Additional opportunity for the COVID-19 vaccine for children aged 12 to 15

Dear Parent/Carer

As you may be aware, a session recently took place in your child's school offering the COVID-19 vaccination to all children aged between 12-15, in line with the government offer from 13th September and following advice from the UK's chief medical officers that all children are offered one dose of the Pfizer-BioNtech COVID-19 vaccination.

Not all children were able to receive their vaccine during the session. This could be for a possible number of reasons, including:

- that your child didn't have a returned consent form on the day, or the form wasn't completed in time. The form was distributed by your child's school.
- Your child declined to have the vaccine.
- Your child did not attend their appointment and possibly was not in school.
- Your child declared they have recently had COVID-19, or was displaying symptoms.
- Your child wasn't between the ages of 12-15 on the day of vaccination.
- Due to operational challenges on the day, we were unable to see all children booked in to have their vaccine.

I am pleased to let you know that there is an additional opportunity for your child to receive the COVID-19 Vaccine at:

Leeds COVID Vaccination Centre (next to Elland Road LUFC site), Bobby Collins Way, Leeds, LS11 0EB

We will be offering a walk-in service from **Monday 25th October to Friday 29th October 8:00 am - 6:30 pm**. The consenting process will be carried out at the same time the vaccine is administered so it is important that you attend with your child

Leeds Community Healthcare NHS Trust is a research active teaching Trust

Chair: Brodie Clark CBE Chief Executive: Thea Stein

20/10/2021 14:01:00

Please do not contact your GP about this as they will be unable to offer an alternative.

If you have any general questions, please telephone the COVID-19 Vaccination Team on 0113 206 0593 or email us at leedsschoolcovidvaccinations@nhs.net and one of our staff will be happy to help.

Information about COVID-19 vaccines is also available at: COVID-19 vaccination
programme for young people: guidance for parents

Yours faithfully,

Jananski Ki

Sam Prince

Executive Director of Operations

Leeds Community Healthcare NHS Trust

Help us get it right – if you have a complaint, concern, comment or compliment please contact <u>patientexperience.leedsth@nhs.net</u> or 0113 2066 261

Chair: Brodie Clark CBE 20/10/2021 14:01:00

Chief Executive: Thea Stein